February 5, 1946 Mr. John R. Baldwin We will try to work out the basketball game, if it can be done, between T. P.'s old teammates, Jack Harp, Don Ebling, Howard Engleman, and the other boys who are here in this vicinity and returned from the service, if they get in shape, and our Varsity for an addition to T. P.'s memorial. I am not sure that this can be done, but we are going to try it. With every good wish to you, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF Enc.